
Back in the days when County Fairs
provided the most engaging
entertainment, their midways routinely
offered a challenge of a chap’s strength.  A
column with a bell on top could only be
rung by application of prodigious power
of a sledge hammer to the lever launching
the clapper.  All visitors undergoing
testosterone bloom were challenged to
give their best shot.  Such tests of
manhood have largely passed away
because of this age of electronic
amusements or, alternatively, loss of
profit when such as Secretary Jeffrey
grabbed prize after prize by engaging his
fortunate combination of skill and brute
strength.  When Jeffrey rings the Rotary
bell to signal initiation of yet another in a
series of stirring weekly Zoom gatherings,
you are watching and listening to a bell
striker extraordinaire.  And so it was that
Monday’s assembly got off to a ringing
start.  Gary Brewer invoked. The Pledge
got pledged. “God Bless America” via U-
Tube provided real music from real
musicians as opposed to the amateurish
croaking when the club chorus attempts
Song of the Week.
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The Opening Bell
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Craig Delongy:  Looking Sharp on Park Avenue

Straight to the program.  Craig DeLongy, proprietor of three shops on The Avenue (Current, John Craig

and the pop up directly north of City Hall), spoke to effects of Covid on retail, loss of Luma and

landlord/tenant relations during difficult days.  Without Park Avenue our community loses much of its

civic appeal.  If you want to see retention of “extraordinary”,  go out of your way to support local

merchants and restauranteurs that pay taxes, create employment, provide personal service and draw

visitors to our fair city.  And, Dudes, if you want to look like a million, Craig can fix you up for less than a

million.

GARY BREWER: 
ROTARIAN OF THE WEEK

Gary Brewer stands at the ready to accept
such assignments as come along to
advance the Rotary cause.  Good example:  
his thoughtful and well-rendered
invocations during October.  He provides a
great example of setting one’s default
answer to “yes”.  Let that be your first
instinct when called on.  Without service
there is no point to Rotary.
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 DAVID PRATHER OFFERS CHALLENGE GRANT
David Prather offers you a hot opportunity to
participate in a challenge for the benefit of
Winter Park Rotary Charitable Foundation,
Inc.  

He wishes to commemorate his 25 years of
Rotary membership as of November 1st and
volunteered to post up to $100 for each year
in that quarter of a century on condition
other members match it $ for $.  This
opportunity closes 25 days from October 26 –
that would be November 20 for those of you
lacking access to a calendar.  

Each $100 donation will earn you a pluck for
the black tie Valentine’s Dinner.  The odds are
25 to 1 for each Benjamin; the payoff has a
retail value of $5000 and might even be
considered priceless by your companion for
that special evening celebrating romance.  

To participate, send your check payable to
Winter Park Rotary Charitable Foundation,
Inc. at PO Box 1416 Winter Park FL 32790. 
 Please make notation that the donation is
incident to the Prather Challenge.  

The winner will be announced at the meeting
of November 23 – plenty of time to rent a tux
or a tiara.  Thanks to David for coming up
with another way to provide funds for the
many 501c3 in Winter Park depending on us.  

If you have an idea, now is the time to speak
up.  Our customary fund raiser might not be
possible but the needs have not gone away.

Rotarians Steve Kramer, David Prather
and Jim Hardy take a break from their

hard at work digging water wells  in Costa
Rica

50/50 DRAWING.  Our Zoom
Raffle is changing! We’re now
doing a 50/50 raffle that pays
out to the raffle winner when
the cash prize totals $100.
You still participate in the
same way as the previous
raffle, with one entry for $5
and six entries for $25!
Congrats to our most recent
winner Anne Sallee!



Take advantage of our
‘Dress to Theme’
competition by wearing
or bringing an item that
fits the theme of our
zoom meeting! This
week’s theme is “Cowboy
hats”! Be sure to add
some ‘yee-haw!’ to our
meeting,  because the
winner of our Dress to
Theme competition
receives an entry into our
50/50 raffle!

Theme for the coming week: cowboy hats

E D U C A T I O N ,  R O T A R Y ,  A N D  O N E  C A M P A I G N  B U T T O N  ( R O T A R I A N
O F  T H E  Y E A R )  W E R E  T H E  H I G H L I G H T S  O F  T H I S  W E E K ' S  C O N T E S T .
T H E  W I N N E R ,  W I T H  B E S T  B A C K G R O U N D  S E T T I N G  A N D  N U M B E R  O F
P I N S  I S  K A T H L E E N  P E T E R S .  
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The Weekly Theme: Pins

TOM KATHLEENSARAH

BUTCH ROSEMARY BRYAN KIM

GORDON
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K a r e n  G o u r l a y  p a r l a y e d  h e r  d r a w  o f  a
f r e e  s w i n g  t o  s h a r e  w h a t  i s  o n  h e r
m i n d  w i t h  a d v a n c e m e n t  t o  t h e
c o v e t e d  r a n k  o f  B l u e  B a d g e r  ( w h i c h
i s  e n t i r e l y  d i f f e r e n t  t h a n  a  W i s c o n s i n
B a d g e r ) .   S h e  d e l i v e r e d  h e r
c l a s s i f i c a t i o n  s p e e c h  i n c l u d i n g  a
s k i l l f u l  s t a t e m e n t  o f  w h y  a  p e r s o n
b e c o m e s  a  R o t a r i a n  a n d  w h a t  R o t a r y
d o e s  f o r  i t s  m e m b e r s .  R i c h a r d  Y o u n t
u p  n e x t  w e e k  f o r  6 0  s e c o n d
c o m m e r c i a l .

 John Strudwic, retired banker and
concerned citizen, made his maiden
appearance with some optimism he will be
recruited to augment our force.  ABR,
team.  Always be recruiting.  Growth is a
sign of good health in any organization. 
 With the manner of world class
leadership currently in office, anything
short of doubling the membership should
be considered an insult to the concept of
devotion and persistence.

WELCOME TO JOHN

October 26th SPEAKER :
Orange County

Preparatory Academy –
Melody Gomez: Director

of
Student Services

Hope you will join our
fellowship at noon next

Monday.  The Zoom
counter needs to bump
up to the 60’s and 70’s.

ONE STEP CLOSER TO
BLUE BADGE 
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C a v e a t :   a  c e r t a i n  a m o u n t  o f
e f f o r t  g o e s  i n t o  p u b l i c a t i o n
o f  “ S p o k e  ' n  W h e e l ” .   I n
t h e s e  C o v i d  c o n d i t i o n s ,  t h i s
i s  a n  a t t e m p t  t o  k e e p
m e m b e r s  w h o  c a n n o t  a t t e n d
a w a r e  o f  t h e  c o n t e n t  o f  o u r
m e e t i n g s .   Z o o m e r s  t o t a l e d
5 0 .   T h o s e  o f  y o u  n o t
Z o o m i n g  a t  n o o n  o n  M o n d a y
o u g h t  t o  t a k e  a  m i n u t e  t o
p e r u s e  t h e  m i n u t e s  o f  w h a t
y o u  m i s s e d .

T h e r e  b e i n g  n o  o t h e r
b u s i n e s s  t o  c o n d u c t ,  t h e  5 0
Z o o m  p a r t i c i p a n t s  s i g n e d
o f f  w i t h  r e c i t a t i o n  o f  t h e
W P R C  u n i q u e  v e r s i o n  o f  t h e
4  W a y  T e s t :   t r u e ,  f a i r ,  k i n d ,
u s e f u l .


